Volume XXIX



Cheerleaders Are Selected

School spirit at Valdosta State College's basketball games and pep rallies will be accentuated by the presence of the seven newly appointed cheer leaders. These talented and hardworking co-eds are daily perfecting their skills so that the college will be proud of

Returning for their second year are Patty Clark and Gerri Amon. Dee Robinson, Lucille Dawson, Mary Lou Rollins, Susan Hudgens, Andy Shenton, and Peachy Daniel will complete the group.

To quote the 1963 Pine Cone, "The dedication and hard work of the cheerleaders has been highly commendable and were indispensable to the school spirit at the games."

The Campus Canopy is certain that the ardor these girls promulgate is the determining factor in regard to how well the Rebels perform.

AAUP Meets, **Projects Plans**

Recently the VSC chapter of the American Association of University Professors held its first monthly business meeting of the new school year at the home of Dean J. Graham Wall.

The local chapter was organized last year with Professor William Gabard as the first president, Prof. Robert Owens, vice-president, and Prof. Wayne Faircloth as secretary-treasurer. Some thirty five VSC faculty members became charter members of the local AAUP chap-

The new officers for the year 1983-64 are: Professor Robert Owens, President; Prof. Wayne Faircloth, vice-president; and Prof. Connie Knight, secretarytreasurer.

The standing committees for the year, appointed by the president at the meeting are as follows: Program and projects committee with the vice-presi dent, Wayne Faircloth serving as ex-officio chairman. The other members of his committee will be Mrs. Lee Bennett, Mr. Lavan Robinson, Miss Saralyn Sammons and Mr. John Rudy; Membership committee: Mrs. Connie Knight, chairman; Dr. Clyde Connell, Mrs. Trudy Veatch and Prof. James Dales. The Social committee will have as its chairman Dr. Frank Laurens; Miss Saralyn Sammons, co-chairman, and John Brown, Mrs. Earle McKey and Saunders Garwood serving as members of the group.

The AAUP is to the college teaching profession what the American Medical Association is to the medical profession or the American Bar Association is to tional aims and ideals of the AAUP on the VSC campus.

The organization seeks to foster the ideals and high ethical will be featured.

Valdosta State College, Valdosta, Georgia, Friday, October 25, 1963



These co-eds are all smiles after being elected cheerleaders at VSC. They are Peachy Daniel, Griffin; Dee Robinson, Pavo; Lucille Dawson, Valdosta; Patty Clark, Fernandina Beach, Fla.; Mary Lou Rollins, Silver Springs, Md.; Gerri Amon, Valdosta; Susan Hudgens, Albany; and Andy Shenton, Valdosta. The girls will embark on their college cheering careers later this quarter -Times Staff Photo when basketball season starts at school.

Creative Writing Club Forms Disiplinary

A new club has been organized on the VSC campus. It is the Creative Writing Club, and Program Chairman. is under the direction of Mrs. Odum, Miss Ray, and Dr. Gignilliat. It replaces the English

The purpose of this club is to encourage students to submit their creative efforts to the group for discussion and criticism.

The panel discussions, which will be a part of each meeting. will consist of constructive criticism, both of writings which have been submitted and some elected work done by experiinced authors.

Officers for the club were elected at their second meeting on October 17. They are: President, Sonny Akins; Vice-President

Faculty Recital Held Last Monday

The VSC Music Department presented a faculty recital fealuring Mr. Lavan Robinson, tenor, and his wife Mrs. Janet Robinson at the piano last Monday evening, October 21, 8 p.m. at Pound Hall.

Mr. Robinson's selections were taken from the Baroque, Romantic, and Modern Pcriods. He also sang a group of English songs ranging from an old folksong to a modern number.

Mr. John Rudy was in charge of lighting.

standards of the teaching profession and endeavors to establish and maintain better understanding and relationships among faculty, student body and administration.

Several departments will he responsible for presenting the American Bar Association is to monthly programs, and the high-the law profession. The local light of the last year's program, chapter was organized for the a student forum, will be re-purpose of promoting the na- peated this year. The year's activities will be conducted with a banquet in May at which time a prominent out-side speaker

The club is open to all students who are interested in writing, prose, poetry, newspaper articles, and essays.

The next meeting will be held in the House-In-The-Woods at seven o'clock in the evening on the first Wednesday in Novem-

Get A Horse

The problem of parking on campus can be very frustrating to the drivers as well as pedes-

"So far this quarter students have cooperated very well with the rules and regulations," stated Babby Warlick, Campus Security Officer. He added that he appreciated student cooperation, and hopes that they will continue to abide by the laws.

Out of 473 registered cars on campus, there have been approximately 150 tickets given, but many of them were warning tickets.

The majority of these tickets have been given for not having parking emblems, parking in faculty spaces, and blocking the road.

Because of the parking hazard which could occur, Warlick requests students to avoid parking cars in the road behind the dormitories, to park them either on the side of the road or in the blocked spaces. This would result in better walking conditions for the multitudes who use this alley.

Even though there are more vehicles on campus this year than last, Warlick concluded, the problem has not yet reached the state of confusion attained in previous years.

TKE Calendar Contest

There will be beauty galore in the VSC gymnasium when the Tau Kappa Epsilon fraternity stages the annual Miss VSC Calendar Girl beauty pageant on Wednesday, October 30, 8 p.m. Admission will be 35c for stu-

(Continued on Page 4)

Suspension

From the Dean of Students

The cost of violating the college regulations of "Possession or use of alcoholic beverage, drunkenness or gambling in the dormitories or any place under college regulations is prohibited" surely runs high, as considered in the dismissal from college of a young man who chose to ignore such a prohibition. A male student was suspended this past week, for the remainder of the fall quarter, for drunken, disorderly conduct. In accordance with the regulations of the college bulletin-"No refund to students dropped for disciplinary reasons," a loss of several hundred dollars resulted from this violation. In addition, a loss of one quarter's academic work further delays the student's college career and vocational objectives.

The waste of time and money -plus personal embarrassment for such conduct—is surely too high a price for willful viola-tion of college rules. Drinking students are not thinking students, and thinking students are not drinking students.

Let There Be Light

Perhaps most new students here would like to know where the three gas lights came from Mr. Robinson rates the sing. that are located between the library and the street by Ash ley Hall.

These constantly burning, an tique type lamps were donated to the college by the Graduat ing Class of 1963. They were intended for the benefit of the girls who had to make the frightful trek through the shad-ows on their way back to the dormitory after a night of study

Those who knew the situation last year will fully agree that the Class of '63 couldn't have chosen a better present. These lights are a welcome sight to all of VSC's co-eds.

Messiah **Progresses**

The drums beat. The trumpets resounded. The brilliant chorus of voices raised their climatic lyrics. A figure in the audience arose.

Over 200 years have passed since George Handel presented the Messiah in Convent Garden, a performance so moving that King George II arose to hear the remainder of the Hallelu-jah Chorus and thus inaugurated this tradition.

On December 8, in the Lee Street Baptist Church, students will have the opportunity to hear the Christmas portion of this grand oratorio about the life of Christ.

The chorus, under the rirection of Mr. Lavan Robinson, will be composed of forty-five VSC students in the Glee Club and, it is hoped, a comparable number of members from Valdosta.

Mrs. Lavan Robinson will accompany the group on the piano. There will also be an organ accompaniment.

Rehearsals are being held by VSC students on Monday and Thursday during third period at Pound Hall. Members of the town and those sudents unable to meet third period are rehearsing on Sunday afternoons between 2:30 and 4:00. Solo-ists will be chosen at a later

ers as "the most enthusiastic group" he has ever worked with at VSC. He urges all people to make use of this opportunity

Evidently, the faculty have responded. Dr. Franklin Laurens will provide bass notes for the performance. Mr. Walter Porter, BSU Director, will be included in the group.

SGA Meets

The Student Government Association of Valdosta State College met for the second time (Continued on Page 4)

The Campus Canopy Speeder's

ROBERT MAXWELL Editor

Associate Editor

Business Staff ... Lee Lovett, Bill Sapp and Curt Wonicker Society Lee Hobbs Sports Kermit Hunnicut Circulation John Suber Reporters ... Faye Davis, Sheila Edwards, Dodie Lashley, Irene McMillan, Diane Snell, Gale Thomas Advisor _____ Bette Adams Typists _____ Beverly Ingram and Judy Peel

MEMBER OF ASSOCIATED COLLEGIATE PRESS Published by the students at Valdosta State College, Valdosta, Ga., bi-monthly, except June, July, August and September. Published once during December.

And He's Already Winded The Only Reason I'm Running Is That He Keeps Shoving Me."

By ROBERT MAXWELL

AuH-O, the combination of chemical symbols and wit has produced a rather clever clue to the identity of a man who is fast becoming the pacer of the strong conservative spirit in the U.S. Senator Barry Goldwater of Arizona is going to give the dynasty builders in Washington a rough time before the election is final.

Members of the John Birtch Society, a conservative organization dedicated to the destruction of communism and socialism, has given its full support to Mr. Goldwater. He may have reservations on some issues the Birtchites endorse, but his idiologies do fall into a list of such things as anti-communist, anti-despot, anti-liar and anti-crackpot category.

The appearance of petitions honoring the potential presidential candidate in our college Administration building has created wide interest. In the more wealthy circles money has been paper-clipped to a fully signed form and it mailed to Mr. Goldwaters' political headquarters. Students have endorsed this man's petitions in great numbers, and most of them will be inclined to vote for him should he be nominated.

There is the possibility that all the enthusiasm is going to burn itself out before the convention is held. His enemies are really counting on this. It is still well ahead of time for anyone a presidential candidate. The wait and see policy of the experienced is a good guide for the perplexed voter. However, petition signing and pledges of support never hurt a man's chances for being nominated.

His often sardonic humor, mixed with some choice malediction plus his outright honesty, makes his appeal to the average man even hetter. When asked how he managed to make so many formal addresses to so many different organizations, pius the Senate, and write all sorts of books and pamphlets, he replied, "Oh hell, I have ghosts, how else?" How many big time politicians are willing to he this frank and unsophisticated? This honesty, if carried on in all his duties is enough in itself to make this man the one to elect to the highest and most powerful job in the United States Government.

Most students and faculty are old enough to vote. Why not get interacted in the race, talk about it in class, discuss it over morning coffee, do him and yourself a favor, and keep on keep

Inferno

The speeding on this campus is bordering on the verge of idiocracy. Cars race up and down our streets with no regard for the pedestrian, who, by authority of the "V" book, has the right of way. By the time the retreating commuters reach the front of Reade Hall, they are going somewhere between 35 and 50 mph. Library students walking back to the main part of the campus are forced to walk on the Reade lawn or stumble through the line of cars parked across the

The street passing the student center has become a highway. People who have no connection what ever with the school, zoom through, honking their horns and giving mean looks to students who have to run across between zoomers, at the risk ot their lives.

One very good solution to this problem is to construct speed breakers on all of VSC's streets. These breaks should be high enough that cars will have to stop and roll over them. Perhaps one could be put just below the student center, and two between Reade and the street.

If some student gets run over by these zoomers, one can bet that something positive will be initiated immediately. So, why wait until something terrible happens to solve the problem?

Watch It, Autos

The two buses which carry students to north campus are seldom treated with the respect school buses usually command. They are are school buses.

Students with small automobiles take great pride in being able to squeeze by the blue creatures while they are engaged in loading and unloading activities. A lot of the people who get off the buses are going into Ashley Hall, as are still more people who are walking from the administration build

One has to peek around in front of the bus if he expects to stay alive, because frequent ly just as everyone thinks the coast is clear, wham! One of those short-cutters comes by, grinning from car to ear because they have heat the iron

These violators should be fined heavily. The campus security officer could obtain for the college quite a sum if he spent a little time hanging around the spot where the bus operates its loading.

False Fire Alarm Set

There was a false fire alarm at Reade Hall one evening last week around 11:00. Several trucks from the Valdosta Fire Department unhesitatingly responded to the call, racing up to the dormitory, causing many students who had already retired quite a bit of concern.

This occurred a time or two last year, and is evidently the work of some mentally deranged individual on this campus. The scriousness of this offense is clearly defined in the law books, and the penalty is very severe. Traveling at high rates of speed to reach our college the firemen could have suffer-

Whimsical Magnetism

By GALE THOMAS

work in, what with blood, sweat, and tears ankle deep upon the floor, but despite its messy condition, unbelievable though it may seem, this is the second home of some of the VSC stu-

Actually, if one were to be specific and analyze this second home, one might find it was more of a person than a dwelling place. A complex person made up of smiling, crying, laughing, dying, hating, cursing, loving, living and just plain being whimsical at times. For you sec, this thing more than any other thing in the world, perhaps, is a part of everything it has met. It is sophisticated sometimes, pathetic sometimes, but always it has a certain magnetism.

This is why it is so hard to think about it as just a room. It has personality. It is the stage. This is the place where VSC students go and create people, express ideas, and try to give sheer pleasure to people

each quarter, and they love it. Walk in the empty theatre as I did one morning about eight o'clock and sit for a mo ment. It your imagination and memory serves you well, it's not difficult to imagine students upon that stage. Students who from year to year lend their talents, large or small, to the growing collection of facets on the face of the stage. One can almost hear the echo of words being spoken by some-one in "Angel Street." And if one listens hard enough, on e can hear music from "New Moon" or "Brigadoon." It is fascinating. Oh, granted the talents that have been shared within the walls of Pound Hall may never reach Broadway, but. who cares? It is a challenge to do something well within one's own realm.

These are people being other people. How peculiar must the amateur actor of VSC look to the passer-by who happens to drop in at rehearsal. There he is standing on the stage, playbook in hand, trying ever so hard to remember his lines, (impress the director) and keep his voice well modulated (impress the director). But the finished product is one that VSC students worked hard or should have worked hard to

The stage at Pound Hall is in the process of receiving more memories and echoes for her imagined repetoire. "Under the Gaslight" is in the making. Students are trying to step out of their everyday roles of Cathy

ed any number of accidents.

The old story of calling "Wolf!" is applicable to this situation. But the firemen cannot afford to disregard the alarm, even though they may think it is just another student

The person(s responsible for this atrocious misdemeanor should be ashamed of them caught cheating shall be dis-selves. They would not feel missed from VSC. In instances They would not feel too good if someone had lost their life while engaged in hunting this "fire".

Lomorrow By SHEILA EDWARDS

Let me but half remind you of the day to come,

This uncertain, transient space of time

In which we trust our lives. I saw a lovely flower yesterday. I passed the same way today and it was gone. Yesterday he loved me.

today he does not, We never know, we never know

It is rather a dirty place to Co-eds and Joe Colleges into the melodramatic ones of heroes, heroines, and villians.

It is fun. It is challenging-

and it is rewarding.

The stage-There is room for everyone on our stage if he has the will to try and the energy to work hard. Somehow the blood, sweat and tears seem to "grow on you." Try it, or come and watch-you'll see.

Refine or Decline?

By BOB PEEL

Would a student report anyone who violated the Honor System?

At VSC we students are under the Honor System, but what does this mean to us?

First we should remember that the Honor System is designed to embrace not only examinations, but themes, laboratory notebooks, solutions of problems; in fact,. ANY work submitted as our own.

According to the "V" Book,

"it should be a point of honor among the various classes to keep their members up to the standards of the college, and all students should be ready to report to the (honor) council anyone who may violate this trust, immediately and with discrimination."

We are of the opinion that the number of students who would accuse someone of cheating is pitifully small. The most deplorable thought is: how many of the squealers would act because of a sense of honor, or how many would be prompted by the voice of conscience?

Enough of honor, enough of conscience, speak not of right and wrong. If college-age men and women have so long let the pangs of conscience go unheeded, and cheating has been commonplace since grade school, there is not much hope now! And it is fruitless to remind the unscrupulous student who cheats that he will suffer the consequences later in life. Either he does not believe this, or he is concerned only with today and a grade, and does not care about his later life, the only life he will live.

Obviously the VSC administration also doubts the effectiveness of the Honor System. The Academic Dean has recently reminded the faculty members to take adequate security measures to assure that copies of examinations do not fall in the hands of unauthorized persons. Our teachers have also been directed to actively proctor all tests, although in the past this recommendation has not always been followed.

What can VSC do about this

widespread academic dishonesty?

We suggest that the Honor System be annulled, and rigorous penalties imposed on violaters. We propose an amendment to the SGA Constitution saying (in effect) that anyone when there is any doubt in the minds of the Honor Councilmen as to the innocence or guilt of the accused, he shall he placed on permanent probation. Furthermore, any student who sees or has definite proof of dishonest actions on the part of DOES a fellow student, and NOT report him shall be subject to the same penalty as the cheater, should their actions be disclosed to the instructor or the Honor Council.

Granted that the above recommendations are stiff, but would the result not be a refinement over what we now see under the Honor System?

- Letters To The Edittor -

President Thaxton has made it clear to the fraternities that he will support their desire to obtain the privilege of private houses by January 1964. He has requested they turn in budgets which will show where the plan to spend the money and for what. He also has indicated his opinion that the Interfra-ternity Council should deal with the problems of the fraternities, thereby relieving him and the Dean of Students of the responsibility.

Dear Sir:

During the summer I was approached by two prominent Valdosta business men, with the idea of a TKE fraternity house at 1415 N. Patterson. Since we had tried a couple of years previously to start off-campus housing — and had failed; I jumped at the chance to start fraternity houses at VSC. Since I am a senior and graduating this year I felt that the last four years here at VSC as a "Greek" was half wasted be-cause none of the 3 fraternities or sororities had had the op-portunity to operate as full Greek organizations should. think that unless all the Greeks band together and get fraternity houses now; that in a few years there won't be any fra-ternities or sororities at VSC. It has been evident even in the last two years that the "rushee" total has fallen way below the 1961-62 year.

As it stands now, the TKE's are operating on a 50% basis. That is to say that there are 50% TKE's living in the house, and 50% independents. There have been a lot of problems involved with the house, from the Administration and from other fraternities. I can agree with the Administration on a number of their points, but for the other Greeks to condemn it is an attitude very uncalled for. The TKE's are not trying to get the jump on everyone because we would like very much to see a successful Greek organization here at VSC. feel that unless the other Greeks try to help us make one house successful, then there will be no fraternity house at VSC for a long time. We have stuck our necks out for the benefit of all the "Greeks" and we need support from each of them. I'm not saying that we aren't doing it for ourselves also, because we think that we are large enough locally and internationally to have a house. In fact, we must have one to be recog-

nized more on a national standpoint. VSC is growing and I think Greek organizations on this campus are very necessary.

In the next few weeks the administration, under the direction of Dr. Ralph Thaxton, will meet and discuss the question of fraternity houses. We as TKE's and Greeks hope that full fledged fraternity houses will be voted in for winter quarter of this year.

Signed. Gene Goodrum President TKE

Dear Sir:

I am certain that everyone is aware of the controversy which has developed concerning the boarding house across from the college. I am also certain that everyone refers to this estab-lishment as the "TKE House". This is the basis for the simmering controversy. To me it is of no concern whether it is the "TKE House" or "Stewart's Boarding House." Open minded persons readily realize that the house is intended to become a fraternity house at the beginning of winter quarter. However, the continuation at the establishment as any sort of rooming house appears to be doomed due to certain action recently taken by the IFC. I only hope that this action does not prove detrimental to the entire fraternal system at VSC. I fear that the mud is going to become much deeper before it can be

washed away by the true fra-ternal spirit of brotherhood. Indeed, at this time, the relations between fratrenities are far from brotherly.

I do feel that the TKE's jumped the gun by not waiting until the time set by the administration for fraternity housing on campus.

> Signed , David Barrow

President Pi Kappa Phi

Dear Sir:

While the college administration has not approved Greek housing on this campus as of this time, it has permitted members of any one Greek organization to live together in a rooming house provided that an equal number of non-members share the rooming house with them.

The fact that members of TKE fraternity have entered into such a situation is not offensive to me, because all the Greeks were given the same option but preferred, at least in the case of my fraternity, to wait for Greek housing. I do feel, however, that care should be taken to insure that this arrangement remains as originally intended; for it is my conviction that when Greek housing is approved, all Greek organizations should be given sufficient and equal time to obtain housing facilities before the official opening date.

> Bruce Varnado (member of SPE)

Headquarters For

Browning, Remington and Winchester Shotguns

Full Line of Hunting Pants, Coats, Vests, **Boots and Shells**

SPORTS CENTER

CASTLE PARK

"When In The Mood For The Best In Food"

Go To

Wlinchew's

Hours: 6 A. M. - 12 P. M.

CH 2-0567

1515 N. Ashley

COLLEGE CUPBOARD 100 JACKSON STREET

Come in and let the Cupboard add College Styling to your Wardrobe for the "Fabulous Fall Days."

BLACK

JACKIE'S

GOLD

GRAY

DOESKIN COTTON CORDUROY **TWEEDS PLAIDS**

MADRAS

STRIPES CHECKS

WOOLS

MADRAS

RED

BLUE

GREEN

BROWN

The Pi Kappa Phi's ended their rush season with 19 pledgof the new Greeks are James Bently, Jack Bridges, Jimmie Carlisle, Bill Chapman, Larry Crow, Tommy David, Mike Farmer, Wayne Herdon, and Hicks AXD's Get 7 More

Ken Holloway, Jim Jeffery, Wayne Matthews, Jach Murray. Jerry Piltcher, Randy Sellars, Prentice Taylor, Jim Thomas, Ronald Thomas, and Joe Williams.

Kendall.

SPE's Pledge 30

Fall rush was very successful for the Georgia Gamma Chapter of the Sigma Phi Epsilon fraternity. Students pledging were Rodney Bierman, Bud Bridges, Eddie Bently, Jerry Bentley, Bill Chancelor, Charles Chitwood, John Clark, Rusty Clark, Robert Cannon, and Johnny Dismuke.

Mike Fletcher, Wayne Futch, Steve Grissett, Inman Grimsley. David Henry, Tommy Forgione, David Lloyd, Richard Moorhead

John May, and Mike McEachin. Bobby O'Neal, Bobby Overmier, Charles Powell, Johnny Register, Johnny Sheppard. Terry Smith, Gene Wells, Butch Wiggins, Ernie Yates, and Walter Zant.

The Party Shop

JUST RECEIVED FOR VSC

STUDENTS ONLY-

Grandpa Rebel Red Nightshirts and Laundry Bags. Get yours now.

CASTLE PARK SHOPPING CENTER

The 4 year old Zeta Nu Chap-

ter of the Tai Kappa Epsilon Fraternity has completed fores on the roll book. The names mal Fall Rush. Those men who have pledged are: Mike Giles, David Harrison, Roger Roberts, and George Saliba.

The Alpha Xi Delta's added seven new names to the roll book after rush week. The girls pledges are Yovenne Brown, Dee Nichels, Ann Cook, Sharon Hall, Judy Kear, Kathy Nisi, and Freida Dunlap.

Laundry Menace By JANICE McCARTY

Would it be possible for Snow's Laundry to devise a better laundry process? I think so. It is highly unpleasant to have to use a towel flattened

resembles the worn nape on seat of an old velveteen the (Continued on Page 4)

to such an extent that it closely



Bookman's

Shop

110 W. Central Ave.

COLLEGE QUEEN by GEMS **FASHIONS** Only Black & White Saddle

Meet Me At

BROOKWOOD PLAZA

BARNES DRUG STORE

BROOKWOOD PLAZA or DOWNTOWN

They have cosmetics galore, a wide variety of men's supplies, books, school supplies and a snack bar that can't be beat.

By KERMIT HUNNICUT

Intramurals are well underway, with 10 games having been played by presstime, and the Men's Christian Alliance is leading the pack with a 2-0 record. The Sig Eps and Pi Kapps are tied in second position with a 1-1 showing. The Town, Dorm and TKE teams are all showing goose eggs for their efforts. They have won none and lost one each.

William II. Bennett Jr. will replace Coach Grant as the head of intramural sports for the coming year and will be considered as an addition to the physical education department here at VSC.

Mr. Bennett received a B.S. degree from Florida State University and the M.Ed. degree from the University of Georgia.

Bennett called a meeting on Oct. 2, of representatives of all organizations interested in participating in intramurals for the coming year. He explained that he hoped that at least eight teams could be fielded this year instead of the regular six, as was the case last year.

In explaining intramural further, Bennett said that in football this fall the schedule will call for a "double" round robbin" which means each team

W. A. A. Meets

The Woman's Athletic Association held its first meeting Wednesday, October 2, with Kate Culpepper, president, pre-

Meetings will be held each Wednesday at 4:15 in front of the gymnasium. Dues are twenty-five cents per quarter, and all girls who are interested are invited to join.

At the first meeting money activities for the year were planned such as, softball tournaments, basketball, archery, tennis, and ping pong tourna-

Other officers are: Delores Hall, vice-president; Julia Stricklin, secretary-treasurer; Suellen Sheffield, publicity chairman.

Laundry—

(Continued from Page 3)

One is easily tempted to use a paper towel or a kleenex, and probably with more ef fectiveness.

On the other extreme, there is the soggy laundry. Snow's undoubtedly lives up to its bargain to wash and iron its laundry; they neglect one thing, to dry it. One could expect to have damp clothing after a couple of sets of tennis, or a game of touch football, but to begin the day this way is hard to bear. In this condition, all the clothes will be mildewed before they can be worn

will meet every opponent twice. The top four teams will be determined from this and these

teams will play for the title. Other sports are being added to the intramural picture in order to widen the scope and to get more participation from th student body. Badminton will be added this winter, and golt in the spring.

A point system is to be devised such that the organization with the greatest number of points for the total year will receive a trophy which is to be kept for one year. Let's all get out and support our favorite team; or better still-participate with it.

Luther Speaks

The Campus Canopy, or anyone connected with it, is not responsible for the contents of the following article.

There will NOT be a burlesque show sponsored by the SGA this year . . . what young lady was very irate at the ab sence of her intended escort last Saturday evening . . ward - for information leading to the identity of the screaming jabberwack that nightly bays outside the girls dorm . . .

Surprise of the week-Porky's blind date knew judo, why the crutches, Porky, why?

Most interesting course on

campus - ED. 355

Cocktail party - a gathering at which you meet people who drink so much that you can't remember them.

New Cheer-Give me an M.

TKE Calendar—

(Continued from Page 1)

dents, and 50c for adults.

For this event the Tekes use thirty co-eds, seven from each sorority and nine independents. Twelve girls will be chosen to represent each of the months Miss January is considered the

first place winner.

Dick Walden, WGOV, will serve as master of ceremonies.

ALONG THE PARTY LINE,

WE HAVE IT,

OR CAN GET IT

NOVELTIES, GIMMICS,

DECORATIONS AND SUGGESTIONS.

The Party Shop CASTLE PARK

Compliments of FRIEDLANDER'S READY-TO-WEAR LOVETT'S CLOTHING

FRIEDLANDER'S SHOPPING CENTER

"Welcome VSC Students'

KING'S GRILL

GOOD FOOD Reasonable Prices

OPEN: 5:00 A. M. --- 9:00 P. M.

200 N. PATTERSON

CH 2-5897

Intramurals Are Well Underway Nine New Serenaders Circle K By JAN McCARTY

The members of the 1963-64 Hootenanny Serenaders, VSC choral group, have recently been selected by Mr. Lavan Robinson, director.

Returning to the Serenaders are Susan Branch, Valdosta, alto; John Baugh, Moultrie, tenor; and Joe Allen, a tenor from Quitman.

New faces in the group include Mary Duncan, a soprano trom Waycross; Linda Bruce, soprano, Homerville; and Suz anne Saunders of Valdosta, soprano. The new altos are Jane . Maddox of Thomasville and Margaret Brannon of Cairo.

The new men are all basses, and they are Billy Greer, Tifton; Neal Bell, Valdosta; Jack Murray. Waycross; and Bobby Pierce of Lakeland.

No formal plans have been made as yet for public appearances, but for a tentative sched ule of events contact Mr. Robin son or Joe Allen.

This year the Serenaders promise to be better than ever, so let's all get out and support the group that is the pride of

Give me an M. Give me an M. What have you got? Mmmm.

Book of the month-Playboy. Heard the latest people jokes the elephants are telling?

Everyone talks about parking on VSC campus; I think there is very little of it myself.

SGA Meets—

(Continued from Page 1)

of the current quarter on Tuesday, October 8.

It was decided that there will be an open meeting of the SGA on the fourth Tuesday of October in the gymnasium. All interested students are urged

By LEE HOBBS

"It was the best of times" . . so the quote from Dickens goes. These words express well the feelings of about 450 people last Thursday night after the Circle K Hootenanny. Every person was impressed by the performance by the groups. VSC does have talent! The program was well arranged from the first Hoot to the last words of "When the Saints Go Marching In."

It would be hard to name favorites hut the most popular ones of the evening were the ballads sung in real folk style.

A complete list of the program is not available but individual recognition should be given to all who did such an entertaining job for us.

Bobby Overmier, president of the Circle indicated that the money from tickets would be put in a scholarship fund in cooperation with the Booster's Club.

It would be a refreshing change to find more such entertainment on our campus. Rather than praise, we just Hoot, hoot,

to attend. Items of interest to all, such as student activities. parking, and the honor system will be discussed at this meet-

Other open meetings will be held throughout the school year. and student participation is essential to their success.

> Patronize Canopy Advertisers Regularly

We are specializing in Evening Wear

and Shirt Laundry Service

STAN BISHOP'S

ONE HOUR

the most in Dry Cleaning

1310 N. Patterson

Ask About Your Student Discount

The Magic of Music

The Thomasville Entertainment Foundation will begin the 1963-64 season Tuesday, Oct. 29 with the "Magic of Music" production starring Fred Waring and his Pennsylvanians.

The Foundation offers four major concerts under a mem. bership plan with tickets listed at \$12 and \$10 in the orchestra section and \$8 in the balcony. Individual prices will be \$5 with all seats reserved.

Tickets may be ordered by mail from the Foundation (Box 162, Thomasville, Georgia) with checks encolsed.



In Person PRESENTS



A Spectacular New Show of "UNFORGETTABLES" Starring

the Penpisylvanians

8a.m.calculus...late rush...arrive...qui z... Eng...read...write... ...correct...Psych psychotic...neurotic Pavlov...bell...lunch Whew...pause

Valdosta Coca-Cola Bottling Works, Inc.